Miscellaneous 

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
South Florida Water Management District
The South Florida Water Management District announces the Temporary Operational Plan for the City of West Palm Beach

In response to a request from the City of West Palm Beach (City) to deviate from Water Use Permit 50-00615-W for the purpose of utilizing the higher specific conductance/chlorides contained in groundwater from the eastern and western wellfields to control the potential for algal blooms and cyanotoxin levels in the City’s drinking water system, the South Florida Water Management District (District) authorizes the City to use a temporary operating plan for the limited purpose of controlling cyanotoxin levels per the Drinking Water Health Advisory Levels for public health, safety, and welfare.
This temporary operating plan will expire in 110 days or when cyanotoxin levels are remedied, whichever is sooner. If cyanotoxin concerns remain after 110 days of operating under the temporary plan, the City must request reinstatement of a temporary operating plan from the District.
For more information, contact Simon A. Sunderland, P.G., Bureau Chief – Water Use, South Florida Water Management District, 3301 Gun Club Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33406, by telephone at 561-682-2705.
